
Fauntleroy	Community		Association	Minutes	
February	9,	2016	

The	meeting	was	called	to	order	by	Vice	President	David	Haggerty.		In	attendance	were	Board	
Members;	Kathleen	Dellplain,	Michael	Lieberman,	Gary	Dawson,	Shannon	Ninburg,	David	
Haggerty,	Martin	Westermann,	and	Gordon	Wiehler.		The	minutes	of	the	previous	meeting	
were	accepted.	

Leah	Bilinski	the	new	Minister	at	the	Fauntleroy	Church	was	welcomed.		She	spoke	a	bit	and	
said	how	happy	she	is	to	be	here.	

The	2016	Budget	was	unanimously	approved.	

Before	the	meeting	the	SDOT	representative	presented	the	plan	for	the	Triangle.		The	reaction	
was	generally	favorable.		There	will	be	fewer	planters.		The	parking	direction	was	discussed.		
Paint	for	the	curb	areas	was	discussed.	

Martin	reported	the	mirror	on	45th	and	Roxbury	must	go.		It	cannot	remain	on	City	Light’s	pole,	
or	on	City	property.		The	traffic	safety	team	will	suggest	changes.	

Shannon	has	surveyed	the	neighbors	in	the	vicinity	of	the	surplus	City	Light	substation.		They	
wish	to	keep	it	a	green	space.		Financing	is	an	issue.		No	multi	unit	building	is	wanted.	

Food	Fest	is	March	15th.		The	photo	montage	needs	to	be	updated	to	showcase	our	current	
accomplishments.		The	community	survey	results	will	be	announced.		Food	vendors	have	been	
contacted.		Jewel	will	be	handling	payments	to	be	made	with	“square”.	

There	are	several	Board	positions	to	fill.		Please	consider	accepting	a	new	post.		The	positions	
are;	Vice	President,	Treasurer,	Secretary,	and	Facebook	manager.	

SW	District	Council	–	A	new	housing	levy	was	discussed.		It	will	be	double	the	last	levy.	

Ferries	–	Seattle	Public	Utilities	has	a	small	pump	station	on	the	south	side	o	the	dock.		It	is	
being	upgraded	to	dump	into	the	Metro	pump	station	on	the	north	side	of	the	dock.		There	
have	been	no	breakdowns	lately.	

Police		Action	–	There	have	been	burglaries	and	prowlers	reported	in	the	area.	

The	meeting	was	adjourned	at	8:30.	

Submitted	by,	Kathleen	Dellplain	



	

	


